
Pastor’s page: Politics and Social Justice 

"And at his (the rich man's) gate lay a poor man named Lazarus, covered with sores, who longed to 
satisfy his hunger with what fell from the rich man's table…."  

      As Christians, we are not permitted to pile up great wealth when other people lack necessities. 
Catholic social teaching begins with the dignity of human persons. Everyone has been made in the 
image of God our Creator. Whenever we see human beings beaten-down by poverty or other 
deprivation, we are called by God to respond generously and to set people free from their oppression 
just as Jesus Christ did. We cannot remain silent when we see how government leaders and business 
people make decisions that are motivated by profit or self-gain; and oppress people denying their 
God-given human dignity. 

       When we vote, we do so based on whether we think our representatives are going to support and 
defend human life and advance human development, or not. Furthermore, we try to involve ourselves 
in the political system when we find that people's rights and dignity are under attack or being abused. 
Justice is core to our mission as Christians. Consider joining our Justice & Peace committee. 

      "Love your neighbor as yourself." What decisions am I making that are truly respectful of the 
people in my life? What are my actions doing for people, and what are they doing to people? Are my 
words building people up, or tearing them down? 

        What are our prejudices? Do we look down on people who are homosexual, or addicted, or 
suffering mental illness? Are we prejudiced against persons of a different sex, perhaps disrespectful of 
men or women? Do we think of people of a different race as inferior? Do we stereotype people of 
other religions, perhaps as fanatics or violent in their disposition? We can change our attitudes by the 
grace of God and the power of the Holy Spirit. We need to pray for purification of our minds and 
hearts, and then to act with justice. 

        Do we have our priorities in order both personally, and as a society? Where should we spend our 
money, and how generous are we called to be by Almighty God? For example, in his encyclical "On 
Social Concern" 1987, Pope John Paul II urged us all to consider redirecting resources from producing 
and selling armaments to alleviating the misery of impoverished peoples. In our country are we doing 
this? Will you vote for legislators who listen to the peacemakers blest by Jesus in the Beatitudes? 

      Are we truly promoting human dignity, safeguarding and protecting the rights of all especially the 
weakest (the unborn child) and the most vulnerable among us? In the 1960’s, President L.B. Johnson 
declared war on poverty. Do we hear any mention of the 45 million poor people in the U.S. in our 
present party platforms? Pope Francis, in his address to the U.S. Congress last fall, urged lawmakers to 
take action on climate change, ending the death penalty, creating a more just immigration policy for 
our nation and more.  Are these issues mentioned in our presidential debates? Or by our 
congressional representatives? 



     Pope Francis spoke about the importance of legislative activity in our growth as a nation. “You are 
called to defend and preserve the dignity of your fellow citizens in the tireless and demanding pursuit 
of the common good, for this is the chief aim of all politics.” As the son of immigrants who came from 
Italy to Argentina, the Pope challenged Congress to open our borders to refugees. “On this continent, 
too, thousands of persons are led to travel north in search of a better life for themselves and for their 
loved ones, in search of greater opportunities. Is this not what we want for our own children?”      
Remember to research the candidates for office, and vote your conscience on Election Day. 

       In two weeks, my pastor’s page will address the results of parish leadership brainstorming on our 
Parish Vision Statement’s Fifth Pillar: “Parish Social Ministry – We bring our faith to life by serving 
others through compassionate personal outreach, and commitment to social justice.” 

Peace, Father Bruce 


